November 19, 1999

The Advisory Commission on Electronic Commerce

3401 North Fairfax Drive

Arlington, Virginia  22201-4498

Dear Chairman Gilmore:

The Personal Communications Industry Association (PCIA) represents a broad range of wireless carriers, including those that provide paging/messaging services, personal communications services (PCS) and wireless broadband services.  Our members - of which many are small businesses – are part of a highly competitive industry delivering new and innovative services to the American public.

Because of the highly competitive nature of our industry, we must constantly find ways to improve how we do business.  The plan submitted to you entitled “Proposal for State and Local Taxation of the Telecommunications Industry” represents such an effort.  The plan presents two options that can be employed by states in order to streamline their taxation process and significantly cut down on administrative costs of our members and presumably states as well.  

In addition, the plan requests that those taxes that are specifically targeted to the telecommunications industry be phased out.  The telecommunications industry can no longer afford to bear higher taxes than other competitive businesses.  We therefore urge the Commission to review the recommendations with respect to specific taxes that are applied to the telecommunications carriers and their customers.

PCIA is proud to support the proposal before you and we are hopeful that the Commission will be able to endorse the recommendations contained therein.

Sincerely,

Mary McDermott

Senior Vice President-

Government Relations

